
 

KEY DATES 2025 
 

March 
Fri 21st - HARMONY DAY - See inside for details... 
Fri 21st - Prep Parent Welcome Afternoon 4-5.30pm 

Fri 28th - House Cross Country - Whole School 
 

April 
Thurs 3rd - School Photos 

Fri 4th - Easter Hat Parade 

Fri 4th - End of Term 1 (Students dismissed at 

2.30pm) 
 

Term 2 
Tues 22nd - Term 2 Commences 

Fri - 25th - ANZAC Day - Public Holiday 
Mon 28th - Curriculum Day - Students not required 

Thursday  13th March 2025            TERM 1 WEEK 7 
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DATES AND TIMES TO REMEMBER: 
 

TERM DATES 2025 
 

Term 1 - Tues 29th Jan - Fri 4th April 

Term 2 - Tues 22nd April - Fri 4th July 

Term 3 - Mon 21st July - Fri 19th Sept 

Term 4 - Mon 6th Oct - Fri 19th Dec 
 

CURRICULUM DAYS 2025 

Mon 28th April (Literacy) 

Mon 3rd November (Reporting) 
 

PROFESSIONAL PRACTICE. DAYS 2025 
Tuesday 16th December 
 

PUBLIC HOLIDAYS 2025  
Monday 10th March - Labour Day 

Friday 18th April - Good Friday 

Monday 21 April - Easter Monday 

Friday 25th April - ANZAC Day 

Monday 9th June - King’s Birthday 

Friday 26th September - AFL Grand Final  

Tuesday 4th November Melbourne Cup  
 

TIMETABLE 

Commence   8.58 Line-up Bell-Music 

   9am 2nd Bell - Roll Marked 

Recess  11.00 -  11.30am 

Lunch   1.40 -  2.30pm 

School Finishes         3.30pm 

Message From The Principal   
 

Hopefully families enjoyed the long weekend and were able to have some down 

time. As we head towards the later stages of Term 1, it is great to see the students so 

settled into their classrooms. Can I take this opportunity to remind all families that 

nightly reading is a crucial part of homework and student achievement. Reading 

daily gives a student an enormous advantage through the significantly increased 

vocabulary and brain development. A child that reads for 67 minutes every day will, 

on average, be in the 98th percentile for student achievement. We take care of a large 

chunk of that 67 minutes, but if your child can read for 15-30 minutes every day, 

including weekends, then they can be high achievers too. 
 

NAPLAN 

Yesterday our Year 3 and 5 students commenced NAPLAN. These assessments are 

always a snapshot in time and the new online format allows schools to access the 

information much sooner, allowing us to use this to tailor our instruction to meet 

each child’s point of need. 
 

I would remind parents of students undertaking the tests that there are two very 

simple things that your child can do to ensure their best results. 
 

1. Get a good night’s sleep before each testing day. 

2. Eat a healthy breakfast. 
 

I would also like to make it clear that no employer has ever asked for an applicant’s 

NAPLAN scores. This is not the be all and end all, just a means to measure a 

student’s progress at that point in time and to give the school some data so that we 

can continue to improve our practice to serve our community. 
 

Annual General Meeting 

The Mulgrave Primary School Council Annual General Meeting will be held next 

Tuesday, March 18th at 6:30pm. All families are able to attend. If you wish to attend, 

please contact me via the office to confirm. At the AGM we will elect office bearers for 

our 2025/26 School Council and we will present the Annual Report. The Annual 

Report will be made available to the broader school community online once ratified 

by council and the Department of Education. 
 

Policy Update 

The school will be sending out new consent forms for Photographing, Filming and 

Recording, as well as Local Excursions.  These are new consent forms following a 

recent Department update. The new Photographing, Filming and Recording policy 

only needs to be completed once and now lasts for the duration of each child’s 

schooling.  
 

Building Update – including Rear Carpark News 

Ground works are coming along well and we will soon see the slab poured over two 

separate days. Once the slab has had time to cure, we will see the steel and pre-cast 

concrete walls take shape. 
 

In some welcome news, the Victorian School Building Authority and Monash Council 

have come to an agreement regarding the land where the new crossover for the rear 

car park will be sited.  

MPS Easter Raffle Tickets 
Coming soon!! 

 

Easter Hat Parade information  
inside… 

Donations for  the  hamper prizes may 
be left in the box located at the office. 

Harmony Day 
Next Friday 21st March 

Further information inside... 
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This, in conjunction with the straightforward groundworks, has meant that we can now allocate some of our contingency budget to 

the carpark, meaning we will be able to construct a full carpark, as opposed to the smaller option under the contract. 

 

All going according to plan, we will see these works commence relatively soon. 

 

Harmony Day 

A reminder that Harmony Day will be held on Friday March 21st. Students are encouraged to dress up in outfits that reflect their 

culture, or in orange if they do not have any traditional costumes. Harmony Day is a wonderful opportunity to learn from and 

celebrate the different heritages that come together in multi-cultural Australia.  
 

Charles Spicer 

   Principal 

Donations for the Easter Hampers 
We are once again relying on the kindness of our MPS community to donate as 
many Easter themed gifts for the hamper prizes for our Easter Raffle.  These can 
include: 
 

Easter Eggs, Easter themed toys, games, colouring books etc. 
 

All donations can be placed in the basket in the office foyer.  
Donations will be accepted until Friday 28th March. 

We thank you for your support. 
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